OTTAWA

Borden Ladner Gervais LLP Lawyers • Patent & Trade-mark Agents Scotia Plaza, 40 King Street West Toronto, Ontario, Canada M5H 3Y4 tel.: (416) 367-6000 fax: (416) 367-6749 www.blgcanada.com

CHRISTINE E. LONG

direct tel.: (416) 367-6683 direct fax: (416) 361-2770 e-mail: clong@blgcanada.com



June 9, 2008

Delivered via E-mail

Ms. Kirsten Walli **Board Secretary** Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319, Suite 2601 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, Ontario M4P 3E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Notice of Proposal Under Section 81 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998 Re:

as submitted by Kruger Energy Inc. (the "Notice")

Board File Number EB-2007-0691

We are counsel to Kruger Energy Inc. ("KEI") in the above-stated matter.

We write in order to request an adjournment of the Technical Conference scheduled for Thursday, June 12, 2008. Given the very recent introduction of proposed changes to the Standard Offer Program by the Ontario Power Authority, KEI is of the view that it would be premature to discuss the technical aspects of the proposed Substation before the consultations on the proposed draft changes to the program are concluded. Changes proposed include the amount a proponent could connect per TS and the amount per developer per technology that could be connected prior to commercial operation. KEI understands that the consultations themselves could lead to further changes to the proposed rules. The recent proposed changes if approved could have significant implications with respect to generation projects that could connect to the proposed Substation and consequently certain components of the Substation as currently proposed.

KEI understands from the RESOP Technical Session #1 of June 2, 2008 that the OPA is targeting the week of August 25, 2008 for the release of new RESOP rules and new contract. KEI is proposing that the Technical Conference take place after consultation has concluded and the new rules are established.

KEI is mindful of the amount of effort and work which will be expended in preparing for and attending at the Technical Conference. In order to make the Technical Conference as productive as possible, KEI takes the view that the specifics of the proposed project should be reviewed once the revised RESOP rules are established.



We have this morning contacted those parties who have submitted questions to be discussed at the Technical Conference by telephone in order to advise them that KEI is seeking this adjournment.

We thank the Board for its consideration of our request.

Yours very truly,

BORDEN LADNER GERVAIS

Christine E. Log

Christine E. Long

CEL/mc

cc. Guy Paquette, Kruger Energy Inc. (by e-mail only)

Mr. Bradley French, Allus Power Inc. (by fax only)

Jim Hogan, Chatham-Kent Hydro Inc. (by e-mail only)

Dave Kenney, Chatham-Kent Hydro Inc. (by e-mail only)

Miriam Heinz, Ontario Power Authority (by e-mail only)

Carl Burrell, Independent Electricity System Operator (by e-mail only)

John Rattray, Independent Electricity System Operator (by e-mail only)

Glen MacDonald, Hydro One Networks (by e-mail only)

Mark Bell, Invenergy Canada (by e-mail only)

::ODMA\PCDOC\$\TOR01\3829036\1